
 

October 15, 2024 

Nevada Medicaid Web Announcement 3462 

 
Attention Provider Types 10 (Outpatient Surgery, Hospital Based), 12 (Hospital 
Outpatient) and 46 (Ambulatory Surgical Centers, Freestanding): 

Clarification to Prior Authorization Requirements for Gender 
Dysphoria and Gender Incongruence Services 
Update to Web Announcement 3416: Prior authorization (PA) is not required for gender-specific procedure codes 
if the recipient’s gender on file matches the gender for the procedure code billed. A gender-related PA request will 
be cancelled if the recipient’s gender on file matches the gender for the procedure code billed. Any non-gender-
related PA requirements still apply. 

PA is required for recipients who have gender dysphoria or gender incongruence, which means the recipient’s 
gender on file is different from the gender for the procedure code billed. See Web Announcement 3416 for the 
procedure codes related to gender dysphoria or gender incongruence that may require PA. 

Please note: When reviewing the PA requirements for gender dysphoria or gender incongruence, the PA criterion 
for gender is not listed in the Provider Web Portal (PWP). 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_3416_20240814.pdf
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_3416_20240814.pdf

